BRYMBO



CYNGOR CYMUNED COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Bethan M Hughes Clerk and Financial Officer

15 Chestnut Avenue Wrexham LL12 7HS Tel/Ffon 01978361006

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF BRYMBO COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY 9th NOVEMBER 2010 AT BRYMBO ENTERPRISE CENTRE.

Present K Ashton (Chairman)

Brymbo Ward Councillors N Davies K Monti P Rogers B Stapley M Shone A Stapley H Williams

Bwlchgwyn Ward Councillor S Tilston

Tanyfron Ward Councillor D Griffiths

County Borough Councillor D Kelly

Apologies Cllr T Birch, Cllr A Roberts, Cllr B Woodfine-Jones, Cllr S Wynne and PCSO Daniel Bowden.

1.The minutes of the meeting of Tuesday 12th October 2010 were confirmed as a true record with one amendment, under County Borough Councillor's report Cllr Kelly said there were two traffic cars covering North Wales and not two duty cars.

DISCLOSURES OF INTEREST

Cllr Tilston Rambler's Assoc.

Cllr Williams Sports Assoc of Brymbo
Cllr Monti Sports Assoc of Brymbo
Cllr Shone Sports Assoc of Brymbo

Cllr Rogers Sports Assoc of Brymbo

2. POLICING

PCSO Bowden sent his apologies as he was on leave that evening. He had e-mailed the Clerk with the statistics for Bwlchgwyn, which read;

2 Rowdy nuisances and 1 theft other.

Brymbo – 1 B.O.T.D. 1 U.T.M.V. 6 criminal damage, 4 rowdy nuisances (juveniles), 5 rowdy nuisances (other) and 1 RTC.

Tanyfron- 1 theft from vehicle, 1 vehicle nuisance and 1 theft other.

PC Paula Wright said that the 6 criminal damage incidents were due to bonfire night and Halloween. She explained that the police were now based in

Gresford and this enabled the team to be together. The van that had been donated for use, was used very sparingly as the cost of the petrol was taken out of the Inspector's own budget. Cllr B Stapley raised concerns as he said a police presence was needed in the village. He said that a police liaison meeting was coming up in January and he would bring this matter up.

3. CAMBRIAN HOUSE

Cllr Monti reported that the clients had not yet moved into the building and work still needed to be done with regards to water and electric meters. He was meeting with the clients to discuss this. Cllr Monti said that a new power line was needed, and gas works had to be carried out. He would report back to full Council at the next meeting. Cllr Ashton asked whether the clients could in any way seek compensation, however Cllr Shone said not, as no lease had been signed. The Community Council therefore, could not be held responsible. It was decided that the sub-committee would meet and report back to the full Council.

4. COUNTY BOROUGH COUNCILLOR'S REPORTS

Cllr Rogers reported that the disabled access to Tanyfron Community Centre was due to be completed within the next two weeks. The Luncheon Club had started in Tanyfron and had been very successful.

Cllr Kelly wished to thank Cllr Tilston for the quick response in getting a new lamp fitted in Bwlchgwyn within a week.

He reported that the Youth Service review was ongoing, and the report was going to scrutiny shortly. He was concerned that 6 standalone provisions were being retained. Cllr Rogers said that an alternative option should retain 9 levels of provision. Cllr Kelly said that a vacancy for a Governor had arisen in Bwlchgwyn school. With regards to the Milestone Quarry, Cllr Kelly said that the footpath had been diverted, however the new tenants were actively preventing people from going into the quarry. Cllr Tilston declared an interest and said that the quarry was out of bounds and the footpath was where it should be. Cllr Kelly asked about the quotes for the remedial work at Bwlchgwyn Community Centre, and the Clerk said that the quotes she had been e-mailed needed job specifications and should be written on headed paper for the Audit trail. Cllr Kelly offered to get 3 acceptable quotes, and Cllr Tilston urged the Community Council to support him. All were in favour that Cllr Kelly would obtain 3 acceptable quotes for the Community Council to consider.

Cllr Shone asked members if they could support the residents of Coed y Felin Road in getting an immediate tree preservation order on the trees there, as the previous order had now expired. All were in favour.

5. ROADS

Cllr Rogers said that the roads allocated for re-surfacing in Brymbo included, Blast Road and Railway Road, and work was due to begin the first week of December.

Cllr Tilston thanked John Bradbury and his team from WCBC for the work that had recently been completed on the A525.

Cllr Rogers said that a report had been completed identifying 3 options for Queens Road in Brymbo. One option was to do nothing, another re-instate

with pedestrian access, or fully re-instate the road. The road would need reinforcing to stop further subsidence. Cllr Davies said that the road had always between liable to subsidence, and the weight of the buses had made conditions worse. He wondered whether in view of this, it should be a bus route. Cllr Rogers said a decision would be made and residents informed.

6. BUS SHELTER SERVICES AND STOPS

The bus shelter on Park Road had still not been completed as promised.

7. PLAYING FIELDS AND PLAYGROUNDS

Cllr Griffiths said that a children's swing had been set on fire at the Cae Merfyn playground. Cllr Rogers said he would look into this.

8. FOOTPATHS

Cllr B Stapley said that the style between Dyke Road and Pool Road still had no recognised gate.

9. WAR MEMORIALS

Cllr Rogers said that St John's churchyard had become run down and proposed that the Community Council obtain 2 quotes to purchase 2 benches. Cllr B Stapley seconded this. All were in favour.

10. MUGA (TANYFRON)

It was decided not to discuss the MUGA as Cllr Birch and Cllr Wynne were not at the meeting. Cllr Wynne was arranging a meeting between the three Tanyfron Councillors and residents. Members of the Community Council were happy to wait for a report.

11. PLANNING

ERECTION OF GARAGE TO REAR OF PROPERTY 5 COLLEGE HILL TANYFRON P/2010/0877- No observations.

SIDE EXTENSION 8 COED Y FELIN CLOSE BRYMBO P/2010/0849- No observations.

Cllr Kelly raised concerns with the way the planning applications were considered and whether this complied with regulations. The Clerk was asked to seek clarification from One Voice Wales.

12. SPORTS ASSOCIATION OF BRYMBO

Cllr Williams, Cllr Monti, Cllr Shone and Cllr Rogers declared an interest and left the room.

Mr Ryan Rogers addressed the Community Council and said that the Association was struggling financially. There were 2 teams being run, and the pitch fees were costing approx. £500.00. Fundraising was ongoing, and income was approx. £1700.00 and expenditure £1600.00. The main concern was that the football teams may not be able to continue. He requested financial assistance from the Community Council. He explained that there was

a lot of work needed throughout the year on the site. The grass needed cutting and strimming and work was needed on the upkeep of the footpaths. Cllr Tilston said that the Community Council should do the right thing by the Sports Assoc. Cllr Kelly asked the question that if the Association didn't exist, would Brymbo Community Council have to maintain the pitches. It was proposed by Cllr Tilston that the budget set aside for Playing fields, which was £750.00, be granted to the Association as this had not been used during the year. He also suggested that this sum could be looked at during the precept meeting to see if it could be increased. This was seconded by Cllr Albert Stapley. All were in favour.

13. WEBSITE UPDATE

Cllr B Stapley took photographs of Councillor's and said that the website had now been updated.

14. CORRESPONDENCE

THANK YOU CARD FROM PUPILS OF ST.MARY'S BRYMBO

LETTERS OF THANKS FROM;

BRYMBO WI

SHELTER CYMRU

BRYMBO LUNCHEON CLUB

BRYMBO TANYFRON AND VRON COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN 2010-2013

AVOW DIARY OF EVENTS WREXHAM CARERS SERVICE

WEST WREXHAM FORMER URBAN 2 COMMUNTIY DEVELOPMENT

WALES AIR AMBULANCE

WICKSTED PLAYSCAPES

PLAYGROUND INSPECTION ROSPA

CLLR B STAPLEY LETTER RE ENTRERPRISE CENTRE

Cllr Stapley said that he was concerned that he had been turned away from the AGM of Brymbo Enterprise Centre. He had written to the people concerned and was awaiting a reply. Cllr Davies asked why the public were not invited to the AGM, and Cllr Rogers said that Tom Taylor of WCBC said that the charity governing document had advised trustees that members of the public should be excluded from the AGM.

15. ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

2094	B M HUGHES REFUND OF POSTAGES	11.89
2095	ONE VOICE WALES TRAINING	25.00
2096	NWP POWER SYSTEMS	538.70
2097	DOVEYS OFFICE SUPPLIES STATIONERY	28.75
2098	SCOTTISH POWER	570.71
2099	WCBC CONTRIBUTION BWLCHGWYN C/C	1370.00
2100	WCBC CONTRIBUTION LODGE C/C	50.00
2101	WCBC CONTRIBUTION TYF C/C	1353.00
2102	BRYMBO HERITAGE GROUP GRANT	500.00
2103	BWLCHGWYN OUT OF SCHOOL GRANT	5000.00
2104	B M HUGHES SALARY	393.52

Na

The meeting closed at 21..04 P.M.

Signed Kenneth Johton Chairman

Na